 Joint Education Funding Study Committee Meeting

Wednesday, August 30, 2006

10:30 AM

105 Gressette Building

Attendance:

Chairman Hayes

Senator Setzler

Senator Matthews

Senator Fair

Senator Short

Absent:

Senator Richardson

· Senator Hayes opened the meeting at 10:45 a.m. 

· Staff introduced speaker Baron Holmes from the Division of Research and Statistics of the Budget and Control Board..

· Mr. Holmes discussed the EFA timeline (started around 1972).  (The document is available online.)  

· Mr. Holmes offered to come back at a later date to discuss the unresolved issues of the EFA formula after a member asked about some of the system flaws. 

· Staff listed Base Student Cost components and explained the Defined Minimum Program (DMP).  The Defined Minimum Program itself no longer exists while districts and schools are required to meet accreditation standards for the operations of schools.

· Staff reviewed current accreditation standards.

· The average class ratio statewide is 28 students to 1 teacher.

· Senators and staff discussed 2 letters one 1990 and one from 1978 referencing the model such as average district size and cost components broken down by district and school level of the DMP that were used in developing the Base Student Cost.

· Members asked staff questions concerning setting accreditation standards and weighting revisions for Base Student Costs.

· Members asked whether or not weightings for special needs children are federally mandated.  Members stated that they did not want South Carolina to miss out on opportunities for increased federal funding for special needs students.  Staff will check with the federal government.  

· Members discussed the fact that it is the ratios and factors of the EFA formula that will need to be adjusted.

· A member stated that categorizing grades four through eight as the “most economical” students has proven to be a fallacy.  The member said that the committee should consider additional weightings for middle school students.

· Staff reviewed education reform initiatives (by year) that could be used in making relationships to State appropriations for program funding since 1977.

· Staff reviewed a chart of the 41 various State appropriations of program funding.

· Staff reviewed the EOC report of school district utilization of flexibility for “Fiscal Year 2005-2006 Transfers by Quarter and by Program” chart.

· Chairman Hayes asked for additional information requests.  A member requested that Phil Kelly and Baron Holmes come speak to the committee at a future meeting.  Members also inquired about speakers from different school districts.  Staff informed the committee that there will be an opportunity to hear from various speakers around September.

· The tentative date for the next meeting is Wednesday, September 13, 2006 at 10:30 a.m.

*All Joint Education Funding Study Committee meetings are recorded.
